
 
Statewide Email 

DATE SENT: March 4, 2024 

FROM: Kevin O’Farrell 

TO: FCS Business Officers 

Via: Chancellor, Career and Adult Ed (chancellor2@fldoe.org)  

SUBJECT: Florida’s Perkins Four-Year Plan Public Hearing 

 

Florida’s Perkins Four-Year State Plan was approved by U.S. Department of Education’s Office 
of Career, Technical and Adult Education (OCTAE) in 2020. As the current plan is set to expire 
June 30, 2024, OCTAE has given states the option of submitting a new state plan or continuing 
with the current plan with revisions. Florida has elected to continue with the current plan 
with revisions.  
 
The Florida Department of Education is announcing a public comment period and two public 
hearings related to (1) proposed updates to the Perkins V State Plan, and (2) proposed targets 
of the State Determined Level of Performance for the Perkins Secondary and Postsecondary 
Performance Measurers.  
 
The two public hearings will be held on Monday, March 11, 2024. The public comment period 
runs from March 4, 2024, until April 8, 2024.  The attached memos provide details for 
registering for each public hearing and details on submitting comments. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Kevin O'Farrell, Ph.D. 
Chancellor 
Career, Technical & Adult Education  
Florida Department of Education 
325 West Gaines Street │ Tallahassee, FL 32399 
Office: (850) 245-0446 
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